
 

The City's arboviral surveillance continued last week and all collected mosquitoes were tested in-house for 
West Nile virus (WNV) and St. Louis Encephalitis (SLE). Trap counts have continued to decrease. This week 1 
trap location within the City of Chicago collected WNV positive mosquitoes. The risk of WNV transmission is 
continuing to decline and as such the City's active surveillance of mosquito populations will cease this week.  

Archer Heights, Ashburn, Austin, Avondale, 
Belmont Cragin, Beverly, Chicago Lawn, Clearing, Dunning, Edison Park, Edgewater, O’Hare, Forest Glen, Gage 
Park, Gr. Grand Crossing, Hegewisch, Irving Park, Lincoln Square, New City, North Park, Norwood Park, Portage 
Park, Riverdale, South Lawndale, South Deering, Washington Heights, West Town, West Lawn, Wood Lawn 
West Pullman.   

To date, four dead birds have been collected; two negative, the other two not testable. 

12 human cases reported.

The risk of human West Nile virus transmission is low. 


